Arrow of Light Information
We held our AOL Ceremony at the Knights of Columbus Hall on FM 518.  This is a nice place for the ceremony since you can use the outdoor areas for the ceremony and the indoors for refreshments.  The indoor area can also be used if the weather turns bad for the ceremony, although it may be a bit small for an extra large indoor ceremony.  Reservations should be made in the fall prior to the event.  Be aware, that for the KC Hall, they may want to “bump” you to a different day/time if they have a paying customer who also wants that date.  They are less likely to bump you from a Sunday than a Saturday.  If you choose the KC, contact Mr. Joe Debonas at 281-757-1808.  You will need to fill out a reservation form with him.  Since they let us use the facility for free, they asked us to rake pine straw on the grounds for them.  We also got approval from the Pack at a leaders meeting to give them a donation.
We used the Order of the Arrow boys to perform the ceremony.  I met with them at the District Roundtable meeting.  They meet at the same time/location as other Roundtable groups.  The OA Advisor I spoke with was Jeff Seely.  You can email him at: jeff_seely2002@yahoo.com  .  We also donated money to the OA boys for them to use toward building their regalia.
Other groups in the past have used Chief Ray Olachia for the ceremony.  If you plan to use Chief Ray, get on his calendar in the early fall!  The best way to contact him is through his assistant, Sally Deckard.  Her email is:   sallyd@lamonsgasket.com .
Chief Ray has made the arrows for our pack for many years, even if you are not going to use him for the ceremony.  The cost of the arrows this year was $25 each.  The pack paid for the arrows, so there was no cost here for the boys.  Be sure to order these EARLY.  It takes several months to complete everything.  Again, contact his assistant, Sally Deckard, in late October or early November in order to let her know how many we would be ordering.  She will email you the order forms.  I know most boys will have updates after that time, but that is not a problem.  Just let them know by email.

You will also need to transport the pack’s bridge and flags to, and from, the ceremony site.  Ask your parents to bring snacks and drinks for the reception.
And don’t forget to contact the Scoutmasters of any troops your boys may be joining, so that they can put the date on their calendars as well.

I hope this helps in your planning for next year.  Call or email me if you need any further help.

Chris Bynum

bcrabynum@att.net
281-992-4870

